Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting
 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 7th April 2022 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 168     Draft minutes to be ratified at the May 2022 Parish Council Meeting   
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), J Mattinson, N Harrop,  C Grace, H Reb & 
                                     K Armstrong.           
 Also Present: E Clark (clerk).                                         
1) Apologies – No apologies for absence were received.
 2)  Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 3rd of March 2022.
3) Public Participation – no members of the public present.
    4)  Requests for Dispensations - there were no requests for dispensations.

    5)  Declaration of Interests –there were no declarations of interest.  
    6)  Cumbria Constabulary – the monthly police newsletter was circulated by email.  
      7)  Chairman’s Announcements  
a) The Cumbria Local Government Reorganisation Structural Changes Order has completed its passage through both houses of Parliament this week and received the Ministerial signature yesterday.  The Structural Changes Order sets out the process of creating the two new councils and provides the legal basis on which to implement the change to local government structures.  This is a significant milestone in the process leading to the creation of the two new councils.
        8)  Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
             The following payments were considered & approved for payment; 
     Waterplus (Water Trough)




£184.10
     Helen Reb (Tree for Queens Platinum Jubilee)                         £  67.46
     A request for a donation towards a commemorative gift for the children of Bassenthwaite Parish was considered and it was agreed that the parish council would consider making a donation towards a group photograph of parishioners/WI Members/School Children etc.
       9)  Financial Report - The balance as at the 31st March 2022 is £14236.90 on all three PC accounts.

            The Cumberland Building Society signatories being; Cllr Stephens, Cllr Reb, Cllr Armstrong & Cllr Mattinson completed the Account Information forms as requested by the Cuumberland Building Society.        
       10)  Planning               
    a)  Ref No: 7/2022/2090 – Erection of new store building & overspill car park – Herdwick Croft Caravan Park, Ouse Bridge, Bassenthwaite – not in Bassenthwaite parish.        

    b)  Ref No: 7/2021/2337 – 2no. local needs dwellings and 1no. farm diversification long term needs rental/holiday let – Green Farm, Bassenthwaite - withdrawn 23/3/22.         
    11)  Highways – Cllr Stephens advised he had reported the following highways issues; a hedge needing cut back, the new Bassenthwaite Village sign is positioned in the wrong place so people are turning onto the Ireby road and on pulling out of the Ireby road the signposts are too low so obstructing driver’s vision.  The damaged finger from the Chapel junction fingerpost has been collected by Highways to be repaired.  The mirror at the Chapel junction has been assessed by 
           highways and although the mirror itself is found to be ok from a visibility point of view the reflective banding around the mirror requires replacement.  Technicians are currently in the process of trying to get some suitable reflective strips made that can be fixed around the mirror.
          Allerdale Borough Council advised the following in respect of the Cooper Dub light; unfortunately we do not have the budget in this financial year to replace the light at the cost that is being quoted. As per my last email the majority of the cost was due to removing the redundant cable which is attached to the property. The only way we could keep costs down would be if we replaced the light that no longer works on the pole and use the cable that is attached to the property, but the resident does not want this. Plus ENW said they would not put any new equipment on the pole. The alternative costs of installing a new column and getting the supply from over the road is out of our budget levels. I still have not had any reports or complaints from any resident since the light stopped working so it does make me think that it is not required. Have you had any reports or complaints? 

          Parish council to ask that as it was now the new financial year could this go ahead and advise that parishioners have been constantly complaining to the parish council in respect of the light.    
     12)  New Swings – Kompan had been advised that the surface under the new matting was uneven but they hadn’t yet resolved the issue – Cllr Stephens to pursue.  It was noted that Kompan had credited £492.00 to the parish council for items not utilised when fitting  the swings.  

             It was expected that the standard annual inspection of the play area would be booked to take place in May.            
       13)  Second Homes/Holiday Flats – an online questionnaire from the LDNPA in respect of second homes and holiday lets was completed and submitted by the parish council. 
       14)  Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by the 26th of April 2022.
        15)  Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Wednesday the 4th of May 2022.  (Change of date due to the elections on the 5th of May)    
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 8.37pm. 
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